The 2011-12 HMC Fundraising Annual Report
It has been a rewarding year for the Fundraising Committee. We began and ended this past season with the Farm Show being HMC’s major source of income. Appreciation goes to Bob Nease for his time and efforts in making the Farm Show and Hershey areas successful funding sources upon which the Chorus can rely. We trust the passage of those duties to Wayne Minnich will be seamless both by Bob’s guiding hand and the volunteer efforts of the singers, Board members and friends of HMC. 
However, to paraphrase Shakespeare, HMC cannot live on Farm Show events alone. In shifting a portion of the Farm Show funds for 2012’s GALA trip, we are charged to seek alternative sources to fund the chorus’ needs. The Finance Committee’s endless search for contributions must be matched by development of new endeavors.  HMC’s 25th anniversary season brings with it challenges that have been met with a calendar of HMC fundraising events that begin early this season. September’s Pampered Chef party and October’s Tea Dance (both at Bar 704) along with Boscov’s Volunteer Day are three fall events that should contribute $1,500 to HMC’s coffers. 

Our newest event is the Oscar Party that this year took only two months to put together. 2011’s black tie Oscar Party went off without a hitch bringing with it prior reporting from the Patriot-News and coverage courtesy of Mode Magazine. The event attracted people of different stripes. From politicians to movie buffs to bar regulars, the sight of people in tuxes and gowns in a Harrisburg gay bar on that Sunday night was a pleasant surprise. The committee thanks Bar 704 (location), Michael Tindell (limousine), Chuck Atwell (set dressings) and Posh Studio (financial donations) and its volunteers for making this a fun and magical night. The committee is gearing up in September to make this year’s Oscar event grander so as to accomplish our $3,000 goal!
Members of the Fundraising Committee are enthusiastically meeting the challenge. All of these events, along with our June 2012 Tony Party, have an element of fun attached. These events are also designed to bring together all communities---straight/gays, men/women and people of all races. The potential to reach out and grab these folks to join our audience, our committees and our membership must not be lost. Better coordination between the Fundraising, Finance and Public Relations committees need to be improved in order to maximize HMC’s advertising and social potential.

We hope these events more than pique the interest all singers and Board members enough to help make each venture a success. Only together can HMC make both a financial and social impact worthy of such a talented organization through the success of each fundraiser.
Dr. Eric W. Selvey, HMC Fundraising Committee Chair
